Greetings from Himalayan Kingdom,

Thank you all for your prayers. Your mission dollars are making a big difference in the lives of the
people of Northeast India and the surrounding countries. We praise God for your faithfulness.

We are experiencing growth in our student population at Nagaland Baptist College and we are
making more infrastructure on our college campus. We have completed a lot of work and now
have running water available to the girl’s and boy’s dormitory. We have just completed the 3rd
story of the girl’s dormitory. Construction on the third story of the boys dormitory has begun. We
currently have 156 students on campus and with new additions to dormitories we are planning for
200 students.

We have begun construction of the second and third stories of the Administration building which
will provide needed space for additional classrooms, staff offices, and the established of the
Nagaland Baptist School for grades Kindergarten through 12th grade. The plan is to begin our
Christian School in 2024. Additionally, a fourth story will be added to the Administration building
to provide temporary space for Chapel and Church services until a separate building can be built.

We have started a Naomi ministry in which we are now helping widows. We have already held
two monthly meeting and we are assisting 15 widows at this time by Gods grace. We provide the
widows preaching and teaching along with food, medicine, and clothing. Many of these widows
cannot work, so it is our responsibility as a ministry to provide for them.

We have begun construction of a church building along the India/Bhutan border providing church
home for a class of people called Untouchables, who are a low caste Indian people who work in tea
gardens. This is a new ministry we have started.

Over Christmas break, I traveled to northern India and baptized 8 people who had recently been
saved.

Again, let me thank you for the opportunity you have given our ministry to reach the lost
people of the Himalayan Kingdom. We pray at the beginning of another year in ministry, that our
ministry partners will continue to support and pray for us in 2023.

God Bless You All

In His Grace
Vito Aomi



